



Bryce Canyon City
Town Council Meeting
June 5th, 2017
10:00 A.M.
70 W 100 N

Attending: Mayor Shiloh Syrett, Gary Syrett, Nick Syrett, Cherrie Tebbs, Sydney Lamas and Deanna Moore

1. Welcome

- A. Pledge
- B. Prayer – Nick Pollock

2. Approval of Minutes from 5/22/17: motion made by Nick 2nd by Cherri, Gary yes,

3. Adopt the agenda for 6/5/17: add under I. baseball field donation

Motion made by Gary to adopt with addition, 2nd by Nick, Cherrie yes

4. Other Business

- A.** Motion to adopt amended 6/30/17 as discussed in the public hearing held June 5th, 2017 made by Nick, 2nd by Cherrie, Gary Yes
- B.** Motion to adopt proposed budget 6/30/18 as discussed in the public hearing held June 5th, 2017 made by Cherrie, 2nd by Nick, Gary Yes
- C. Planning Commission Ordinance:** Ordinance 2017-001 was open for public comment in the public hearing held on June 5th, 2017. Motion to adopt the ordinance and compensate the planning commission payable July 1st, 2017 for the prior fiscal year served made by Gary, 2nd by Cherrie, Nick Yes
- D. Road Paving Bid:** Hollbrook has accepted the project. They will be in touch with Bryce and will let us know when project will begin and will give notice when the roads will be closed.
- E. Madison Syrett – Down Under Sports Trip:** Motion made by Nick to donate \$300, 2nd by Cherrie, Gary Yes
- F. Hospital Donation:** motion to approve the \$1500 as discussed in last meeting made by Nick, 2nd by Gary Cherrie Yes
- G. Golf Team Donation of \$275.00:** Actual cost is \$244.16, motion to approve made by Cherrie, 2nd by Nick, Gary Yes
- H. Canyon 2 Canyon follow up:** followed up with Ruby's Inn Board members, they are okay with having vendors. Deanna has followed up with Ron on maybe having pizza, they do not want to see vendors competing. Just follow up with Ruby's departments, if they want to have a booth, then let them. Barbra Leech working on vendors. Vendors would pay a fee, \$100 for food, \$50-\$75 for craft vendors. Do we want to start something on Friday night? Deanna has some balloonist that will come to a glow. Balloon pilots are requesting room, propane, travel expenses. Deanna will follow up with Ruby's to ask for donations. One concern was the Fly-In at the airport on Saturday, want to have people visit both. Will work with Tye on coordinating. Deanna is working with other businesses in the area, allow them to have vendor booths if they want. The City will work on the registration process and fees. Deanna will follow up with Lance to donate rooms/gift cards for balloonist. Next Canyon 2 Canyon meeting is Wednesday June 7th, 10:00 A.M. Deanna has notified everyone the event has moved to August.
- I. Baseball Field Donation:** discussion on items requested on the baseball field donation, do we

want to send the money to the Booster Club then let Tyson get reimbursed through them. The council agrees handle it this way. Will wait to discuss with the other council members.

5. General Plan

A. Capital Improvements

1. Roads:

a. Main Street- Holbrook working with Bryce on paving project. Deanna will get four flower pots for main street. Kent Johnson drained sediment out of drain by General Store, will see a bill for the services. Andy and Alex have been working on the main street banners.

2. Town Park: Make sure restrooms are being cleaned. Followed up with Andy and Alex. Nick will follow up on pic nick tables, maybe order trash cans.

3. Cemetery: Deanna followed up with Tim on design for gate. Maybe keep for an eagle scout project.

4. Shuttle Building: follow up on window in shuttle office

5. Public Safety Building:

6.Planning Commission-Gary Syrett: should be ready to adopt zoning ordinance soon. Tim will follow up with Bruce Parker on working with the university projects.

7.Financial

a. Profit Loss/Balance Sheet/Budget Report (First Meeting of the Month): no discussion

b. Budget Report – Sydney Lamas (First Meeting of the Month): budget discussed in public hearing prior to the council meeting

c. Warrants – Mike Stevens: no warrants were discussed

8. Review Next Meetings Agenda: cancel June 15th meeting, the next meeting will be July 6th. Leave booster club donation on next meeting agenda. Add basketball hoop bids.

9. Adjourn

Motion made by Nick, 2nd by Gary, Cherrie Yes,